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Peter/
Thanks for your time this afternoon and advice.
Please see attached the report.
We’ll make sure in our MinSub that we recommend to the Minister he write to the PM on this
matter.
Regards,
David Nockels
Acting Deputy Secretary
Defence People Group
Department of Defence

 | PO Box 7927 | Canberra BC | ACT 2610

IMPORTANT: This email remains the property of the Department of Defence. Unauthorised
communication and dealing with the information in the email may be a serious criminal offence.
If you have received this email in error, you are requested to contact the sender and delete the
email immediately.
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OFFICIAL: Sensitive
Dear 

The attached Report from the Defence Honours and Awards Appeals Tribunal into recognition
for members and families of members of the Australian Defence Force who are injured,

wounded or killed in or as a result of service has been provided to the Department ahead of it
being published on 25 January.

It was sent to Minister Gee on 17 December.
Peter Rush and I met with Defence last Friday and advised that Minister Gee should write to the

PM to seek approval of a government position on the recommendations, which they have
undertaken to do.

The Report provides three recommendations:
Recommendation 1

A) New forms of recognition be developed within the Australian honours system. These
would be a clasp on a member’s medal if they die in service or related to service, and/or

a Clasp on a member’s medal if they are injured or wounded in service. Both clasps
would be added to an existing medal.

B) Symbolic recognition outside the Australian honours system specifically for families when
a member either dies or is wounded or injured, in or as a result of their service.

Recommendation 2
The items of recognition be accompanied by a scroll, issued under the authority of the Governor-

General, provided to members or their families, as applicable.
Recommendation 3

Recognition be available retrospectively, from 2 September 1945.
PM&C provided input into the Tribunal’s deliberations; our chief concern was that establishing
an honour for death or injury as the primary criterion was without precedent in the Australian

honours system and would not satisfy the values and principles integral to the Australian
honours system. The Tribunal’s recommendation of the use of a clasp, rather than a new award,
for the death or injury of a member, is an acceptable compromise balancing the integrity of the

Australian honours system and the interest in recognising the sacrifice of Defence members.
If the Government chooses to accept the recommendations PM&C will work with Defence to

make the regulatory amendments required, which would require approval by Her Majesty The
Queen.

Kind regards,
 |A/g Assistant Secretary, Parliamentary and Government Branch

Government Division | Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet
 | e. pmc.gov.au | w. pmc.gov.au

One National Circuit Barton ACT 2600 | PO Box 6500 CANBERRA ACT 2600

@pmc.gov.au
The Department acknowledges and pays respect to the past, present and emerging Elders and
Traditional Custodians of Country, and the continuation of cultural, spiritual and educational
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